101 Spruce St. N. Timmins, ON P4N 6M9 www.ncdsb.on.ca



NORTHEASTERN CATHOLIC DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD "You Are The Light of The World!"

NEWS RELEASE

NCDSB Introduces New Student Trustee Representative Timmins, December 14, 2011:

Laura Clausi, a grade 12 student at O'Gorman High School is the 2011-2012 Northeastern Catholic District School Board Student Trustee. See the attached interview that was conducted by Andrew Marks, NCDSB Community Relations Officer with Laura Clausi.

Why did you want to become the NCDSB Student Trustee Representative?

I wanted to become the Student Trustee for NCDSB because I wanted to contribute to my school in a positive way. Since this is my last year at O'Gorman, I really wanted to do something to show my support to the

students and staff and represent them at board meetings and public events.

What do you like the most about O'Gorman High School?

What I like most about O'Gorman High School is that we are like one big family. Because of our size, everyone knows everyone and it really does create a positive learning environment for students. Programs and clubs such as LINK Crew and O'Gorman's Student Organization add to the welcoming atmosphere and help promote school spirit.



Why is Catholic Education important?

I believe that Catholic Education is extremely important. It is great to be able to go to a school where you are allowed to openly express your faith without the fear of being bullied for it. I believe that Catholic Education instills important values into students which they carry around with them and use for the rest of their lives.

What is your favourite hobby?

My favourite hobby would have to be dancing. I've been taking lessons in multiply styles since I was four and I love it.

What are your Future educational plans?

I plan to apply to university programs soon and I hope to start my post secondary education in the fall of 2012.

"On behalf of the Northeastern Catholic District School Board we want to thank Laura for all of her hard work in representing our students!" noted Andrew Marks.

For more information, please contact:

Andrew Marks, Community Relations Officer at (705) 268-7443 ext. 3213